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Newsletter # 6
"A book is a device to ignite the imagination" - Alan Bennett
Dates to Remember
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February 2
Groundhog Day

February 11 
Lunch with the Principal

February 14
Valentine’s Day

February 18
Islander Day – no school

February 26 
Science Fair

March 1
Professional Learning Day West – no school
Student of the Month

	KA
	Ryder MacLean
	KB
	Attwood O’Connor

	Grade 1
	Branson Cannon
	Grade 2
	Kaylee Bridges

	Grade 3
	Nixon Reilly
	Grade 4
	Jordan Budgell

	Grade 5
	Kayden Gallant
	Grade 6
	Cooper McNeil 

	Grade 7
	Meisha Frost
	Grade 8
	Creon Sibbal

	Grade 9
	Connor Murphy
	
	


Notes from the Administration Team 

Parents, please update any changes in addresses, phone numbers or emails with the school office.  Your consideration is appreciated.  

Kindergarten Registration 2019-2020
Children must be 5 years old by December 31, 2019 in order to be eligible for Kindergarten. 

Parents are asked to register their child at his/her local elementary school during school hours.  If you are unsure of your school zone, please call the Stratford Office (902-368-6990) or Summerside Office (902-888-8400).  Toll Free 1-800-280-7965.

A registration form will be completed at the time of registration.

Parents are reminded to bring two pieces of information which verify proof of child’s age: 
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birth certificate, EI health card and verification of home address must also be provided, such as current utility bill.
Welcome to Kindergarten sessions for incoming students and their parents will be held at schools in the Spring of 2019.
Basketball for Grade 4-6 Girls and 4-5 Boys is well underway.  Students are practicing their skills at lunch hour Day 5 and 6.  They are playing Parkside School and Elm Street this year.  Miscouche has their home game Feb 12 - Girls and Feb 13 -Boys.  Game time 3:10.  Come out and support the Mustangs. 
Nicole Martin

​​Music Updates: 

 

Fundraising Grades 7-9 Band Trip: 
 

The Popcorn fundraiser is ongoing! Students received their envelopes on January 28th and will have until at least February 11th (possibly longer - we will update the due date as things progress) to continue selling. Please see Mrs. Mullen right away with any questions or concerns. There were many items addressed in the letters included within the fundraising envelope as well. 

 

Band Trip Dates: May 1-2, 2019 (Wednesday-Thursday)

 

Grade 7-9 Playing Tests: 
 

Grades 7-9 band students are assessed on a regular basis. This winter, each grade has a small, very manageable, playing test due every Sunday evening - recorded and submitted to the Google Classroom page. Percussionists, bass players, and tuba players cannot bring their instruments home on a regular basis so their playing tests are worked out in collaboration with Mrs. Mullen. Students should keep up on your playing tests to avoid having multiple tests to catch up on at once. 

Rehearsal Schedule:
Grade 7 Concert Band - Every Day 3 at big recess

Grade 8/9 Concert Band - Wednesdays from 2:30-3:30

Rock Band 1 - Every Day 5 at big recess

Rock Band 2 - Every Day 6 at big recess

Rock Band 3 - Every Day 1 at big recess 

 

Courtney Mullen
Music Teacher
The Miscouche Science Fair is coming up ​ and it is open to students in grades 4-9.

 

Backboards can be purchased at either Staples or the Dollar Store. The size of the backboard has to fit the available space, so the three-panel structure must be no higher than 350cm from the floor, 80cm deep and 120cm from side to side. 

 

The projects will be judged and the winners will be given the opportunity to take their projects and have them judged at the Provincial Science Fair in March (three students from grades 4-6 and three students from grades 7-9). 

 

Feel free to check out the PEI Science Fair website:  http://www.peisciencefair.ca/ 

 

Any questions, please contact Brian Carruthers at the school (bxcarruthers@edu.pe.ca).

  

 

Note to Parents:  Schools across Prince Edward Island are participating in the OurSCHOOL Survey program. Surveys will run from February 19 to March 15.

The information collected through this survey will provide current information about our school and learning, and will help to inform our school goals, identify successes and areas for improvement, inform policies and programs, and share results with parents and the community.

The OurSCHOOL Survey, developed by The Learning Bar, includes online surveys for students in Grades 4 to 6, students in Grades 7 to 12, parents/guardians, and teachers. You will receive more information about accessing the Parent/Guardian Survey in the coming days.

 Food Safety Courses 
The Environmental Health section of Dept. of Health & Wellness offers food safety courses in Charlottetown and Summerside each month.  We have specifically scheduled some courses on non-school days and in extra locations this spring so that students who are seeking summer employment in the food service industry may have a convenient opportunity to obtain a food Safety certificate. 

 

Dates and locations of such courses can be found here:

https://www.princeedwardisland.ca/en/service/register-food-safety-course
All courses are 9:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. and there is a fee of $57.50 (including HST), which is payable online by credit card or interac debit or by coming to our office if they wish to pay by cash.

Dates are:

March 18th (storm date March 20th) at Loyalist Inn, 195 Heather Moyse Drive, Summerside

March 19th (storm date March 21st) at Rodd Royalty Inn, 14 Capital Drive, Charlottetown

May 3rd at Mill River Resort, 180 Mill River Road, Bloomfield

May 3rd at Cavendish Wellness Centre, 21 Sullivan Drive, Montague

 
Home and School News, February 2019

1.
Teacher/Staff Appreciation Week
Celebrate Teachers/Staff Appreciation Week, February 11 - 15, 2019.  Home and Schools are reminded to say thank you to school staff during this week of recognition. Form a committee to discuss a plan to show appreciation.

2.
President’s Annual Reports
The Annual Book of Reports is being compiled for circulation at the Annual Meeting in April.  Presidents are asked to submit your Home and School Association’s Annual Report to the Federation by February 28th.   A report template is online at: http://peihsf.ca/content/template-presidents-annual-reports 
3.
Annual Meeting & Convention

The P.E.I. Home and School Federation’s 66th Annual Meeting & Convention will be held on Saturday, April 13, 2019.  All Home and Schools are invited to attend with each association asked to designate five attendees as your school’s voting delegates. You are encouraged to include teachers, administrators and staff as delegates. Registration information will be mailed to presidents and posted online in February.
4.
Home and School Speaker Resources

The “Speaker Resources for Home and Schools” resource is posted online. If you have more to add to this list, send to:  peihsf@edu.pe.ca | 902- 620-3186 / 1-800-916-0664 (Toll Free).
5.
PEI’s School Food Initiative
"Keep up-to-date on the school food project by following their new social media pages!"

www.facebook.com/PEIschoolfood  |  Instagram and Twitter: @PEIschoolfood
6.
Public Schools Branch

The Public Schools Branch Board of Directors will be meeting on Wednesday, February 20, 2019, 7:30 p.m. at Mount Stewart Consolidated,120 South Main Street, Rte 351, Mount Stewart. (Storm date: Feb. 21)  Members of the public are welcome to attend. Any member of the public who wishes to make a presentation to the Board must submit a written request to the Board Chair or the Director of the Public Schools Branch by 4 p.m. on Feb. 11, 2019 to the Public Schools Branch Stratford Office, 2-234 Shakespeare Drive, Stratford, PE C1B 2V8, or email: sxgauthier@edu.pe.ca Call 902-368-6850 for additional information.

7.
E-cigarettes / Vaping

E-cigarette use (i.e. vaping) among PEI youth is on the rise and can be linked to future use of alcohol and other substances such as tobacco and cannabis.  The PEI Tobacco Reduction Alliance (PETRA) has developed a public awareness campaign focused on the harmful effects of youth vaping, aimed at adult influencers of youth (i.e. parents, teachers, health-care professionals, coaches, etc.). Check out the poster/info-graphic which highlights the harmful effects on the developing brain, and a tip sheet which provides adult influencers with strategies on how to start the conversation with youth at: http://www.peitobaccoreduction.com/vape/  

8.
#NourishKidsNow = Reminder of Campaign

Nourish Kids Now - Invest in School Food is a grassroots campaign that is calling on the federal government to make a cost-shared investment in healthy, universal school food programs, which would build on the investments of our provinces, municipalities and communities. 
Campaign landing page -> https://www.healthyschoolfood.ca/nourishkidsnow 
 

Prince Edward Island Home and School Federation Inc.
Shirley Smedley Jay, Executive Director
PO Box 1012 Charlottetown PE C1A 7M4
Street deliveries only:  40 Enman Crescent C1E 1E6
Phone:  620-3186  Fax:  620-3187
Toll Free: 1-800-916-0664 (PEI only)
www.peihsf
peihsf@edu.pe.ca 

Follow us on:

Facebook: http://www.facebook.com/peihsf
Twitter:  https://twitter.com/peihsf
"A school needs to be a place for all children, not based on the idea that they are all the same, but that they are all different."
"The function of education is to teach one to think intensively and to think critically."Martin Luther King, Jr.
